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ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD 

IN THE MATTER OF the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998, 
S.O. 1998, c. 15, Sch. B, as amended. 

AND IN THE MATTER OF an Application by Talbot 
Windfarm, LP  for an order under section 92 and subsection 
96(2) of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998, granting leave 
to construct an electricity transmission line and related 
transmission facilities. 

AND IN THE MATTER OF a Motion by Talbot Windfarm, LP 
to review and vary the Decision and Order, issued on 
October 28, 2009, granting leave to construct transmission 
facilities. 

 

NOTICE OF MOTION 

Talbot Windfarm, LP (“Talbot”) will make a motion to the Ontario Energy Board (the 
“Board”), to be heard in a manner and at a time to be determined by the Board in one of 
the Board’s hearing rooms, 25th Floor, 2300 Yonge Street, Toronto, Ontario. 

THIS MOTION IS FOR: 

1. An extension of the time limit for bringing this motion; and 

2. An order varying condition 1.5 (Appendix A) of the Board’s Decision and Order 
issued on October 28, 2009 (the “Decision and Order”), but only to the extent 
necessary to permit Talbot to commence construction of the Talbot Transmission 
System without the final customer impact assessment (“Final CIA”) having been 
issued by Hydro One Networks Inc. (“HONI”), and on the added condition that 
Talbot shall not be permitted to interconnect the Talbot Transmission System 
without the Final CIA having been issued. 

THE GROUNDS OF THIS MOTION ARE AS FOLLOWS: 

Overview 

1. By its Decision and Order, the Board granted leave to Talbot to construct the 
Talbot Transmission System (defined in Appendix “A” to the Decision and Order 
as the “Transmission Line and Associated Facilities”). That approval was subject 
to certain conditions, including a condition (condition 1.5) to the extent that no 
site activity shall commence until HONI has issued the Final CIA. 
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2. At the time, it was expected, and the Board noted in its Decision and Order, that 
a draft CIA would be issued in October 2009. Talbot expected the Final CIA 
shortly thereafter. 

3. To date, the Final CIA has still not been issued, due to reasons entirely beyond 
Talbot’s control. However, in order to meet the construction schedule and 
achieve the required commercial operation date (“COD”) of December 31, 2010, 
it is vital that construction begin immediately. 

4. It is still expected that the Final CIA will be issued and that it will reflect a 
favourable assessment of the Talbot Windfarm interconnection. Therefore, Talbot 
proposes that the Decision and Order be varied to permit site activity to begin 
now, without the Final CIA. This variance would have no adverse effect on 
system reliability or on other HONI customers since, in accordance with Chapter 
6.4 of the Transmission System Code, interconnection would only take place 
once the Final CIA has been issued.  

The Talbot Windfarm Development 

5. Talbot is a limited partnership constituted under the laws of the Province of 
Ontario. Currently, the general partner of Talbot is Talbot Windfarm GP Inc. Until 
November 30, 2009, the general partner was a wholly-owned subsidiary of 
Renewable Energy Systems Canada Inc. (“RES Canada”). Following that date, 
Enbridge Pipelines Inc. became a 90-percent owner of the general partner. 

6. On January 14, 2009, RES Canada entered into a Renewable Energy Supply III 
Contract with the Ontario Power Authority ("OPA") in respect of the sale of 
electricity from a windfarm known as Talbot Windfarm it intended to develop in 
Chatham-Kent (the “Talbot Contract”). 

7. On August 28, 2009, RES Canada and the OPA transferred the Talbot Contract 
from RES Canada to Talbot. Talbot will be the owner of the Talbot Windfarm, 
while RES Canada Wind Operations LP will be the operator. 

8. The Talbot Windfarm, once constructed, will consist of 43 Siemens Turbines with 
a nameplate capacity of 2.3 MW each. The turbines and the related infrastructure 
will feed a total of 98.9 MW of power into Ontario’s provincial electricity grid. 

The Board’s Requirement for a Final CIA before the Start of Construction 

9. On July 20, 2009, Talbot filed the within Application for Leave to Construct 
Transmission Facilities in respect of the Talbot Transmission System (the 
“Application”). 
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10. On October 28, 2009, the Board issued its Decision and Order (the “Decision and 
Order”) with respect to the Application, which grants Talbot leave to construct the 
Talbot Transmission System, subject to certain Conditions of Approval.  

11. Several of the Conditions of Approval require Talbot to meet conditions 
precedent before Talbot may commence construction on the Talbot Transmission 
System. Specifically, subsection 1.5 of the Conditions of Approval requires the 
following: 

1.5 TALBOT shall satisfy the Hydro One Networks Inc. 
(“HONI”) requirements as reflected in the Final Customer 
Impact Assessment report. No site activity shall 
commence until the Final Customer Impact Assessment 
report has been issued by HONI.  Talbot shall file a copy 
of the Final Customer Impact Assessment report with the 
Board immediately upon its receipt [emphasis added]. 

 The highlighted sentence is the subject of this Motion. 

The Talbot Windfarm Construction Schedule 

12. The Talbot Windfarm is scheduled to start generating and transmitting electricity 
from some of the 43 turbines by September 15, 2010 and achieve full 
commercial operation by no later than December 31, 2010. In order to do so, 
construction of the Talbot Windfarm, including the Talbot Transmission System, 
must commence in March 2010. In any case, the Decision and Order requires 
construction to begin by no later than July 30, 2010. 

13. In order to commission Talbot Windfarm and reach the planned commercial 
operation date (“COD”) of December 31, 2010, the commissioning of the turbines 
must start in mid-September 2010. Turbines cannot be commissioned without the 
Talbot Transmission System first being interconnected with the provincial 
electricity grid. Accordingly, Talbot must be in a position to interconnect by 
September 2010. 

14. Interconnection requires a planned electrical outage of the transmission line to 
which Talbot Windfarm is being connected. Such planned outages are very 
difficult to achieve during the two peak-load seasons of summer (June-August) 
and winter (December-March). Accordingly, if Talbot Windfarm cannot achieve 
interconnection in the fall of 2010, the entire interconnection process may need 
to be pushed back to the spring of 2011. 
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A Delayed Commercial Operation Date May Threaten Project Viability 

15. The financial impact of delaying the COD is significant and may threaten the 
financial viability of Talbot Windfarm. Specifically, Talbot would face the following 
adverse consequences: 

(a) Loss of revenue in the amount of $3 million for every month the COD is 
delayed, both through foregone power sales and through payments 
needed to be made for idle generation assets; 

(b) Loss of eco-Energy benefits totalling up to $30 million over ten years if 
commercial operation cannot be achieved by March 31, 2011; and 

(c) Loss of tax benefits with a net present value of up to $9.8 million if 
commercial operation cannot be achieved by December 31, 2010. 

Delays With Respect to Final CIA 

16. Talbot submitted an Updated Joint System Impact Assessment / Customer 
Impact Assessment application to HONI on June 12, 2009, more than a month 
before filing the Application, and nine months before bringing this motion. 

17. At the time Talbot filed the Application on July 12, 2009, it anticipated receipt of 
the Final CIA by September 29, 2009. This expected timeline was based on a 
draft schedule provided by HONI on July 6, 2009. 

18. As a result of an ongoing protection impact assessment, Talbot subsequently 
expected the draft CIA to be delayed until mid-October (with the Final CIA being 
issued shortly thereafter) and so advised the Board in its answer to Staff 
Interrogatory 3(a), filed on September 29, 2009. 

19. By way of an October 19, 2009 letter HONI subsequently projected the following 
revised proposed timeline: 

• Release of a draft CIA for comment by early November 2009; 

• Execution of a pre-connection cost recovery agreement (“CCRA”) by 
December 15, 2009; 

• Execution of the CCRA by January 2010; and 

• Execution of the connection agreement by mid-August 2010. 

20. Since construction of the Talbot Windfarm was scheduled to begin in March 
2010, Talbot did not consider HONI’s revised timeline to materially impact the 
development of the project. 
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21. HONI subsequently circulated the draft CIA to all connected customers on 
November 27, 2009. 

22. When HONI circulated the draft CIA, it indicated that all affected customers were 
to provide comments to HONI by December 31, 2009. Talbot expected the Final 
CIA to be issued two to three weeks after the deadline to provide comments. 
Since construction was not scheduled to begin until mid-March 2010, Talbot was 
not unduly concerned about the time frame. 

23. On February 8, 2010, HONI advised that the Final CIA was being delayed 
because HONI was connecting four windfarms that all held the same queue 
position for purposes of transmission rights allocation, and that HONI had to take 
the unusual step of preparing a joint CIA for all four windfarms. 

24. On February 19, 2010, HONI nonetheless indicated that it expected the CCRA to 
be signed in the third week of March, 2010. The Final CIA is a precursor to the 
CCRA. 

25. On March 1, 2010, HONI further advised that it was still in the process of 
finalizing the Final CIA due to HONI working on simultaneous CIAs for the 
following four windfarms: 

• Kruger Energy Chatham Windfarm (101.2 MW); 

• Invenergy Raleigh Wind Energy Centre (78 MW); 

• Talbot Windfarm (99 MW); and 

• Gosfield Wind Project (50.6 MW). 

HONI further stated that the cumulative fault levels resulting from the four 
simultaneous wind developments would require HONI to install suitable 
mitigation measures, the cost of which would be shared between the four wind 
developments on a pro rata basis based on their respective nameplate 
capacities. 

26. Talbot is prepared to pay its pro rata share of any commercially reasonable 
mitigation measures and abide by HONI’s requirements. However, due to the 
continuing delay in HONI issuing its final CIA, and the abovenoted Board 
requirement that a Final CIA be issued and filed before construction on the 
Talbot Transmission System can begin, the development of Talbot Windfarm is 
now being severely jeopardized. 

27. It is clear that the Final CIA will be issued eventually, but the timeframe remains 
unpredictable. 
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No Adverse Effect if Construction Is Allowed to Proceed in the Absence of a Final 
CIA 

28. Talbot is not requesting an order permitting it to interconnect and energize the 
Talbot Transmission System before the Final CIA is issued. Accordingly, there 
will not be an electrical connection between the provincial electricity grid and the 
Talbot Transmission System, and thus no effect on system reliability. 
Interconnection will take place in accordance with Chapter 6.4 of the 
Transmission System Code once the Final CIA has been issued. The order being 
sought would therefore have no adverse (or any) impact on the public interest. 

Board Rules 

29. Talbot relies on rules 5, 7, 10, 42, 43, 44, and 45 of the Board’s Rules of Practice 
and Procedure. 

DOCUMENTARY EVIDENCE: 

30. Talbot will rely on the following documentary evidence in support of its motion: 

(a) The Affidavit of Nicolas Muszynski sworn March 19, 2010; and 

(b) Such further evidence as counsel may advise and the Board may accept. 
 

 
Dated March 19, 2010 at Toronto, Ontario 
 
 
 
      FRASER MILNER CASGRAIN LLP 
      Suite 3900, 1 First Canadian Place 
      100 King Street West 
      Toronto, Ontario 
      M5X 1B2 
 
      Helen T. Newland 
      Telephone: (416) 863-4471 
      Facsimile: (416) 863-4592 
      Email:  helen.newland@fmc-law.com 
 
      Michael D. Schafler 
      Telephone: (416) 863-4457 
      Telefax: (416) 863-4592 
      Email:  michael.schafler@fmc-law.com 
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Sven T. Hombach 
      Telephone: (416) 863-3455 
      Facsimile: (416) 863-4592 
      Email:  sven.hombach@fmc-law.com  
 
      Lawyers for the Moving Party 
      Talbot Windfarm, LP 
 
TO:  Ms. Kirsten Walli 

Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 

 










































































